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MEETING DATE: 9/2/2025 

PREPARED BY: Jason O’Mara, Director of Parks & Recreation 

AGENDA CONTENT: Discussion and possible action on Angleton Recreation Center Pool 
Hours and ARC staffing. 

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: Regular Agenda 
  

BUDGETED AMOUNT: None FUNDS REQUESTED: None 

FUND: ABLC Contingency or Fund Balance 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

Based on previous discussions regarding ARC staffing and hours of operation, ABLC requested 
that staff evaluate past attendance and staffing data. Staff analyzed facility usage using data from 
the Connect2 software counts module to capture attendance during both peak and non-peak 
seasons. The goal was to determine if revised operational hours would better align with 
community usage and improve operational efficiency. 

Analysis of the past two years of facility attendance shows that weekday pool usage between 
5:30 a.m. and 7:00 a.m. averages only 2–4 patrons per day. Considering the current staffing 
standard of five lifeguards for full coverage during these hours, the cost of operation significantly 
outweighs the benefit to the limited number of users. 

Attendance trends are consistent across both peak and non-peak seasons, showing a clear 
pattern of low early morning usage. The following sections detail these usage patterns and 
present recommendations for adjusting operating hours in both non-peak and peak seasons to 
align services with actual demand. 

Non-Peak Season 

Attendance data from the past two non-peak seasons spans approximately 190 weekdays and 
includes counts for each area of the natatorium. The analysis shows that from 5:30 a.m. to 7:00 
a.m., usage in all pool areas remains low, averaging only 2–4 patrons across the facility. Even 
when combining counts from multiple sections, attendance remains minimal during these hours. 
The attached chart illustrates these averages, showing that usage begins to rise between 7:00 
and 8:00 a.m., supporting consideration to adjust operating hours to better match demand while 
preserving access during higher-use times. 



 

 

Peak Season 

Peak season attendance trends closely mirror those seen in non-peak months. Data from the 
past two peak seasons shows low usage between 5:30 a.m. and 7:00 a.m., averaging just 2–4 
patrons across the facility during these early hours. The attached chart reflects this pattern, with 
noticeable increases in attendance beginning between 7:00 and 8:00 a.m., Adjusting pool hours 
during peak season in line with these findings would better align operations with demand while 
continuing to offer service during the busiest parts of the day. 

 

 

Currently, weekday morning operations from 5:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. cost approximately 
$1,891.69 per week for lifeguard staffing, resulting in an annual cost of $98,367.75. Adjusting 
the opening time to 7:00 a.m. would reduce the lifeguard payroll by approximately $16,000 and 
could aid in addressing staffing challenges. Most of our lifeguards are high school students, early 
morning shifts are difficult to fill due to their school schedules. In addition, the limited number of 



qualified guards has further restrictions as part-time staff cannot exceed 1,000-hour annual 
maximum per TMRS, making recruitment and scheduling more difficult. 

Current Hours Non-peak Hours: 5:30 a.m.–11:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 
Proposed Hours: 7:00 a.m.–11:30 a.m. (closing midday) and 4:30 p.m.–7:30 p.m. 

However, with this model, staff recommends adding a part-time front desk clerk shift to ensure 
safety, reduce risk, and limit liability. Without this adjustment, reducing the lifeguard shifts 
would result in a single employee opening and managing the facility alone, which presents 
significant safety and liability concerns. 

The addition of a 3-hour front desk shift is estimated to cost approximately $7,600 annually. 

While this adjustment reduces the overall cost savings from modifying pool hours, the return on 

investment still outweighs the costs associated with operating the pool during periods of very 

minimal usage. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends ABLC review and discuss the potential of adjusting the Angleton Recreation 
Center’s weekday morning operating pool hours. 

 

 


